
Our Parish Mission — ‘Nuestra Senora de La Luz’ (Our Lady of the Light) is a  
community that comes together to model Jesus to all peoples by addressing physical 
concerns and spiritual matters, and to do as Jesus did, giving everything to bring 
people into a closer relationship with God, in celebration. 
 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 

SAINT VALENTINE, Martyr 

(226 - 269) 

Patron Saint of Affianced Couples 

Feast Day - February 14th  
 

Valentinus was a holy Roman priest 

and doctor at a time when there was 

an emperor called Claudius who 

persecuted the church.  Claudius had 

ordered all Romans to worship state 

religious idols, and he had made it a 

crime punishable by death to 

associate with Christians.  But Valentinus was dedicated 

to the ideals of Christ, and the threat of death could not 

keep him from practicing his beliefs. 

Valentinus was put into prison because he helped some 

Christians who were going to be executed by the cruel 

emperor.  The warden asked Valentinus to give lessons to 

his daughter, Julia.  Valentinus read stories of Rome’s 

history to her. He described the world of nature to her.  

He taught her arithmetic and told her about GOD.  She 

trusted him in his wisdom, and found comfort in his quiet 

strength  

While Valentinus was in prison, he healed the chief 

warden’s daughter, who was blind, and the warden and 

all his family became Christians.  When Emperor 

Claudius heard this, he said that Valentine should be 

executed.  On the day before his execution, he wrote a 

last note to Julia.  He urged her to stay close to GOD, and 

he signed it “From your Valentine.”  On February 14 in 

the year 269, Valentine was clubbed to death.  His head 

was chopped off, just to make sure he was dead.  In 496 

Pope Gelasius I named February 14 as Saint Valentine’s 

Day. 

Altar Servers (Carol Garcia 446-2129) 

Feb. 9 - Dylan & Aurelio 

Feb. 10 - Mariah & Sonia 

Feb. 16 - Ralaya & Aurora 

Feb. 17 - Mariah & Gigi 

Church Cleaners: Ralph & Jane Ketter If 

you can’t make your assigned date, please 

trade with someone else. If the Church is 

not open, please call Carol Garcia at  446-

2129. 

 

 

 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 

Feb. 9 - C. & N. Kline (H) 

Feb. 10 -  J. Mizerka, V. Chelgren,  

                 D. & R. Garmon (H) 

Feb. 16 - R. Martinez & B. May (H) 

Feb. 17 - C. Klofonda, K. Burnett, 

                C. Moquin & S. Moquin (H) 

 
Nuestra Señora de La Luz 

Our Lady of the Light 
Catholic Church 

P.O. Box 236  
La Luz, New Mexico 88337 

(www.ourladyofthelight.org) 
Office: (575) 434 - 9460 

Mon. – Thurs.  (10:00 - 4:00pm) 
Pastor - Fr. Theo Okafor 

Deacon: Andy Weiss  
DRE: Alicia McAninch  

Ministry to the Home Bound: 
 Janice Gillen (491-1566) 

Food Bank: 434-9460 
Liturgy & Environment:  

Carleen Moquin 
 

  5th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
February 10th, 2019 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  

 Saturdays: 3:00 – 3:30 pm 

Weekend Masses:  

 Saturday Evening: 4:00 pm   

 Sunday:  10:00 am (Rosary recited before    

 Mass)       

Weekday Masses:  

Tuesday,  Thursday, & Friday - 8:30 am 

Communion Service - Monday & Wednesday  

Eucharistic Adoration -  Thursdays after   

Mass. 

Anointing of the Sick - 1st Friday of the 

Month    

Mass Intentions  
Sat: † Lavonne & Don Dickman 
Sun: † Nicholas Mancuso by his 
family 
Mon: Communion Service—† Emily 
Lozano  
Tues: † Don Dickman by K. Burnett 
Wed: Communion Service 
Thus: † Godfrey Sanchez by Helen 
Sanchez  
Fri: † Danois Calderon by the Choir 

Sat: †Judie Francis 

Readers (Carol Garcia) 

Feb. 9 - T. McGinn 

Feb. 10 - D. Chelgren  & A. Mizerka 

Feb. 16 - C. McGinn 

Feb. 17 - F. Pacheco & D. Lucero 



Please pray for those  
serving in our  military    

Bobby Duran  (USAF) 
Major Paul Weaver (USAF) 
Jeremiah Williams (USAF) 
Eric Gayso - (Army) 
SSgt. Eliza Granados (USAF) 
Tec. Sgt. Robert Seaburgh 
(USAF) 
Markie Campbell  
Raul Martinez Jr. (USAF) 
Capt. Amanda  Armijo 
Katherine Agnew (Army) Iraq 
Larry McEntire - (Army) Iraq 
John Gill - USAF  
 

Weekend Collections 
Regular  Collection - $3,456.18 

Thank you for your donations & 
Support. 

Please Pray for the 
Sick of the Parish 

Leroy Garcia  
John Herrera  
Stella  Herrera 
Richard Gesting 
David Kellar 
Danny Lucero  
Andrea Silva 
Clara Silva 
John Clute  
Marie Black 
Lane Dokken 
Lucas Gaulker 
Tilly Telles 
Jessica Sandoval 
Stacy Miller 
Lisa Gutierrez 
Dave Lozano  
Makayla Trujillo 
Rene Marrujo 
Rene Arellano 
Jo Ann Herrera 
Trina Neameyer 
Kal-el Witney 
Gilbert Aguilar 

    Parish Office Hours: Monday - Thursday 
10:00am  - 4:00 pm  - Or by appointment. 

Closed on all  major holidays. 
(575) 434-9460(www.ourladyof thelight.org) 

 

 United in Ministry—2nd Collection 
Next weekend, we will have a 2nd 
Collection for the United in Ministry. Our 
UIM goal for this year is $15,386.47. Thank 
you for your pledges and  donations to the 
United in Ministry Campaign.  

If your are participating in 
Pregnancy Help Center’s Baby 
Bottle Campaign, please return 
the  baby bottles on February 16-
17th. Thank you for your support 
of this very needed outreach. "A 
little change makes a big 
difference”.  

Pregnancy Help Center 
Annual Baby Bottle  

Campaign 

Psalms Study w/ Dcn. Andy 
Participants will need to buy “Psalm 
Basics for Catholics: Seeing Salvation 
History in a New Way (Bible Basics)”  
by John Bergsma.” Meetings will be held 
at 6PM Parish Hall. Please come 
prepared for discussion. Assignment 
dates & chapters are as follows: 
2/21 Ch 1-3         3/21 Ch 8 
2/28 Ch 4-5         3/28 Ch 9 
3/7 Ch 6               4/4 Ch 10 
3/14 Ch 7            4/11 Ch 11 

The Rosary for Life will be prayed on Wednesday, 
February 20th at 6:00 PM at the Mizerka's, 1006 Sundial 
Ave, Alamogordo, NM 88310.  

 
   

$3,456.18 
Thank you for your donations & 

lease Pray for the 
 

Visit Our Website for Parish News, Events, & Photos! 
http://www.ourladyofthelight.org 

Our Lady of the Light  Food Pantry 
The Food Pantry is in need of the following food items this month: 

Boxed mac and cheese, Pasta sauce and noodles, Ramen noodles, 

canned soups, cold  cereal  Small sugar and flour, Hot chocolate, canned 

beans & dried rice, Potted meat and tuna. In January, the Food Pantry 

served 433 families with  1,317 individuals in those families. We would 

like to thank everyone who has donated food or made monetary 

donations to the Food Pantry  though out the year. God bless you all. 

Offering Statement Letters 
Parishioners wishing an Offering 
Statement Letter for 2018 may 
request one by signing the sign-
up sheet on the back table of the 
church.  The letter will be sent to 
you by Marguerite. If you have 
questions, please call the Parish 
Office. 

Lay Volunteers  - Needed  
Begin the new year by 
volunteering  in our parish  as a 
Eucharistic  Minister, or reader.  
Or volunteer to help clean our 
church.  Young parishioners—if 
you have made your First 
Communion,  consider becoming 
an altar server.  If you are 
interested in volunteering, please 
contact Carol  Garcia at  446-2129. 

The Lending Veil 
Those that have contemplated wearing a veil or head covering to 
mass, you have a chance to try it without purchasing it, At the 
entrance on the bookshelf, is a basket of veils for you to borrow 
and return after mass.  This is a known Catholic tradition.  
Remember to place it back in the basket after Mass. Mother 
Mary’s blessings to you. 

A Message from ñFood for the Poor, INC. 
 
To Our Lady of the Light family: 
Food for the Poor wishes to thank you for the welcome you  
extended to Fr. Peter Lyons on our recent visit to your parish. 
On behalf of our brothers and sisters through out the Caribbean 
and  Latin America, we thank you for your compassion  and 
care. We are all blessed by and grateful for your generosity.  
 
In Christ, 
The Food for the Poor Family. 


